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Josh Robinson
Superintendent

The district is completing a 5 year pupil nondiscrimination self evaluation
specifically reviewing our policies and procedures, enroliment trends in
classes, participation trends in activities, scholarships, district efforts to
achieve equality of educational opportunity and nondiscrimination, etc.. By
May 30 we’ll submit an assurances form to the DPI indicating the district has
completed the process.

The Safe Routes to School Team has had a series of meetings this spring to
revisit and revise the Safe Routes to School Plan originally created in 2015.
With the help of the West Central Wisconsin Regional Planning Commission,
the updated plan outlines efforts that can be taken over the coming years to
increase participation in walking and biking to school. WCWRRC will continue
to help implement the plan in the coming years.

May 6-12 was Teacher Appreciation Week. We celebrated our entire staff
throughout the week with delicious food, coffee, a staff t-shirt, and a gift to a
local business. We thank the PTO for its support in making the week
meaningful and enjoyable.

Megan Challoner
Elementary
Principal

Family Engagement events this past month have included Opera for the
Young, 4/5 Spring Musical and Band Concert, K-5 Track and Field, and Bike
Rodeo.

o Opera for the Young provided a fantastic opportunity for our families to
attend and watch some of our students perform alongside Opera
professionals in Beauty and the Beast.

o Our spring play, titled "Summer Camp," focused on campers at Camp
Run-a-mock. The students performed small and large group
ensembles, with some students also having solo parts. The play was
enjoyable, featuring catchy songs that engaged the students.

o Thankfully, the weather cooperated for our Track and Field Day. Our
students participated in throwing, jumping, and running events in front
of their families and other supporters.

o For our 5th Annual Bike Rodeo, we partnered with the Safe Routes to
School Program to provide top-of-the-line helmets for our students who
needed a properly fitting helmet. Over 95 bikes were checked out for
general maintenance by a Village Employee, and all students received
instruction on bike and road safety from our school resource officer and
Police Chief Tamara Larson.

As the end of the year approaches, teachers are finalizing their Educator
Effectiveness evaluations. They are reflecting on student feedback from
surveys, comparing student learning data, and analyzing their own
professional growth and goals. Teachers in their summative year undergo a
more formalized process with Ms. Challoner focusing on 6 main components.
In an effort to continue fostering an environment focused on collective teacher
efficacy, each team member presents a celebration highlighting either their
SLO/PPG or other notable student accomplishments.

At noon on the last day of the May reading challenge, we soared past our goal
and landed at 304,834 minutes of student and staff reading logged since
September! Students alone have read a grand total of over 180.5 days of time
logged throughout this school year. We have 423 challenge completions so far
(and there will be more turned in next week when they finish them up tonight).




Carol Kline
6-12 Principal

e The students at the 6-12 Building experienced two different types of speakers
this past month. First, Reggie Dabbs from Youth Alive was brought to our
district by the Youth of Burnett County Prevention Coalition for free. Reggie is
one of the most sought-after speakers in the nation, speaking to students for
over thirty years. He used comedy and powerful storytelling to fill the gym with
laughter and hope. His main message highlights the power of resilience and
the value of making healthy choices. The second speaker was Billy Molls, who
is a big game guide in Alaska. Billy grew up on a dairy farm near Turtle Lake
and always dreamed of being a hunting guide. Billy talked with our students
about pursuing their dreams and persevering through the obstacles.

e The Evening of Excellence was held on May 13th in the Performance Gym.
The Frederic Scholarship Foundation, The Frandsen Foundation, other area
organizations, businesses and universities awarded our graduating seniors
with scholarships and awards. Twenty-two graduating seniors are taking
advantage of the Frandsen Scholarship. Sixty-four scholarships were awarded
throughout the night for a total of $107,450. We had a great turn out for the
event. Dawn Owens and Emily Stauty worked tirelessly to make it a
memorable event for our seniors and their families.

e Graduation happened on May 17th and was held in the main gym. The
estimated number of attendees was over 600 people. We had 39 graduates
this year, and 38 of them participated in the ceremony. Senior Julia Fredricks
was the Mistress of Ceremonies and did a wonderful job leading the event.
Kendal Lillehaug, the Salutatorian, and Abriannah Chenal, the Valedictorian,
reminisced about the past and projected to the future with words of
encouragement to their classmates. The recording of the ceremony can be
seen on the District Website.

Erin Hansford
Director of
Instruction

e With the DPI Stronger Connections Grant, we have purchased a new 4K-12
personal and social development curriculum with Tier Il and Il interventions.
We are currently working with coaches from the Character Strong team to plan
and schedule professional development for a district leadership team, building
leadership teams, and all district staff throughout the summer.

e We are also currently reviewing and documenting all district curriculum
inventory including intervention resources, online subscriptions, and free online
resources utilized for instruction.

e All DPI compliance monitoring documentation is being reviewed and updated
for the 24-25 school year. These requirements will now be monitored and
updated annually in coordination with a district comprehensive needs
assessment and continuous improvement plan.

Jada Anderson
Pupil Services
Director/Athletic
Director

Athletic Director:
e Continuing to generate partnerships with businesses for the Daktronic
Scoreboard.
o Met with a Daktronics representative in our school to solidify details
moving forward.
e Spring Sport Update:
o HS Track and Field: Regionals 5/20 @ Webster and Sectionals 5/23 @
Cameron
o Softball: Won their first regional game against Ladysmith with a HUGE
comeback! Next regional game is 5/20 @ Grantsburg.
o Baseball: First regional game 5/23 @ Barron
o Youth Baseball/Softball (4k-8th grade) is officially underway!!
Pupil Services:
e With the purchase of Character Strong, | have been working alongside the
Director of Curriculum Instruction in regards to the roll out process of the




curriculum. In addition to this, together we have also been working closely with
CESA representatives on best practices and fidelity at Tier Il social
emotional/behavior development.

e With the release of the Joint Federal Notification packet this year, CESA 11
representatives are working with us to conduct a district wide data dig as part
of a root cause analysis to ensure that we ensure best practices in all
academic settings.




